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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR JUNE 5, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander.
Guests: Mr. Peter Normandin, JEKN, Mr. Douglas Smith, Soilsmith Designs , Mr. Mark Rood, Own A Home LLC, Mr. Randy Vachon, 126 Bragg Hill Road, Mr. David Crowley Jr., Wachusett Mountain
4:31 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Vouchers were approved and signed for Ms. McConville & Ms. Loree May gas mileage, MHOA food truck conference for Ms. Loree, Stasukelis Appliance repaired vaccine refrigerator  
Minutes were approved and signed for March 20th, April 3rd, April 17th, and May 1st. 
New Business:

4:35 p.m. 1 Virginia Ave: Mr. Normandin discussed a potential option for BOH approval; if he purchased 1 Virginia Ave property, requested an easement from DPW to cross under the town road with a drilled well line from 2 Virginia Ave (across the street) to 1 Virginia Ave.  The Board would consider this as long it meets all our state and local well and septic regulations without variances. 
5 South Shore Rd: Mr. Smith presented an Enviro-septic (Presby) I/A septic treatment design to the Board. The home has town water; no variances requested on this new construction (due to increase in flows).   The town has a requirement for an effluent filter in the outlet septic tank, but Presby discourages the use, due to restriction of air flow through the pump chamber with the remote high vent.  The Board requested some notations on plan to show reserve field, elevation of high vent and use of filter. Board approved changes to the plan.
126 Bragg Hill Road. Mr. Vachon; homeowner discussed options to rebuild an attached garage with a bedroom above it. Board reviewed the septic plan from1993 trying to determine number of rooms/bedrooms vs the increase of flows to the present system; and if ground water elevation conforms to existing regulations.    Mr. Vachon was asked to return for the next meeting.
Mr. Dave Crowley: Wachusett Mountain; Discussed food truck inspections at an event held over the past weekend. Ms. McConville handed the Board a Draft “Food Festival and Food Truck Policy” that the Board will vote on to be in effect by June 15, 2019 Ms. Loree designed this policy as a recourse after numerous violations noted with food trucks serving food that were not complying with the State Sanity Food Code 105 CMR 590.00. Mr. Redkey requested a guide sheet for the vendors and coordinator when they apply for food events. The Board was all in favor of the food festival policy proposed by Ms. Loree. Mr. Simoncini made the motion to accept the policy with changes effective June 15. All were in favor. The Board discussed corrective actions needed for reinstatement of permit to be determined on a case by case basis. Mr. Crowley was asked to provide Ms. Loree with an outline of dates of food events planned at the mountain.
Old Business:

50 Honeybee Lane. A notice of violation of 310 CMR 15.00 Mass Title V has been sent to the homeowner via certified mail, the 30 days allotted has expired.  BOH will be requesting town counsel assistance.
53 Old Oak Ave: drain pipe flowing liquid into Wyman pond.  Ms. McConville had spoken with the home owner the pipe is coming from the sump pump in his cellar from rain and groundwater. The Board requested Ms. McConville share this with Conservation Committee.
Transfer of funds from reserve funds has been granted by the Advisory Committee in order to pay BOH bills from March –June 30. 

Meadows at West Hill: The Board requested that Ms. McConville set a date for follow-up inspection of sewerage alarm and functionality. The beacon had been raised above the roof, as requested, but the tree had not been trimmed.
Animal inspector: Until Ms. Slack comes in to meet with the Board they shall not approve her nomination as Animal Inspector for Westminster. The Board requested to receive a listing of the farms in town.
The Board asked about any inspection follow-ups at the Westminster Café, Ms. Loree plans to inspect tomorrow.
Additional Fish Advisory signs have been posted. 
The Tobacco & Well Regulations have been posted in the newspaper.

The Northrop Grumman: Phase iv status and remedial monitoring report was sent to DEP, copied to BOH and Town Manager,   Mr. Simoncini summed up the report by adding that the Cadmium levels are looking better. 

Agent Update:

Agent inquired from the Board; for instance; if Manganese level is high on a water quality test obtained at a Title 5 inspection, what is to be required of the homeowner? The Board recommended we notify the owner or occupant on the title v report that the drinking water does not meet primary & secondary standards. 
Crocker Pond: A beach tester has been attained by Ms. McConville to test the beach water weekly from May- Sept. 
Internship:  The Board is seeking an intern for the summer months to track the wells by GPS and log their locations.   Board would like to invite him to the next meeting.

Mid state trail: Complaint via email of excessive amount of ticks noted while hiking on the mid-state trail. The Board discussed posting signage along the entrances areas in Westminster.
Agent discussed holding an Enviro-septic waste water treatment system (Presby) class sponsored by the (MPHN) Montachusett Public Health Network, open for member or a small fee for non-members, held either at the Town Hall or the Safety Building in August; a certification shall be attained upon passing an exam.

 29 Lake Dr. East: trash complaint, an Order notice was sent via certified mail to the homeowner of the site.  This camper site was a concern last year when a family was residing in it.   The 30 day period shall expire soon.  

20 Harrington Rd: Abandoned home been condemned by BOH in 2017.  To be attained by the Town and demolished soon. 

6:27 p.m. Dr. Popik made a motion to adjourn.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Redkey.  All in favor.
6:27 p.m. Meeting adjourned.
           Dr. Michael Popik                                  Edward Simoncini                                 H. Christopher Redkey
__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
Minutes were signed by Board members on 7/24/2019          Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:
Draft Food Festival and Food Truck Policy in effect June 15, 2019

